
Dear Faithful Supporters,

When we say, “WINTER update, we mean it!  We are ministering in 
Northfield, Massachusetts, and just received a dump of new snow.  In 
addition, we have a -8 degree (F- CMBC what would C be?)windchill factor, 
Brrrrrr!

🥶

We are back at Northfield, MA, because we had to cancel 6 weeks of 
meetings in Hungary, Romania and France.  It was the general consensus 
of our European brethren to postpone these meetings.  COVID restrictions 
there limit the amount of people that can assemble.  I was also having 
physical issues that necessitated the cancellations.  An MRI revealed no 
blockage or cancer in the bladder.  I am still under a Urologist’s care.  But 
things look good!  Praise God!

Northfield Baptist Church is still without a pastor and have been seeking 
one for the past two and a half years.  It has been very difficult to find a 
New England man ready to come to this small church (the church use to 
run 100, last year was 30, this year it is down to 15 people- some have left 
because of being this long without a pastor.)  Other men from other parts of 
our country who were contacted seem to not be willing to consider a church 
in New England.  The church has a beautiful colonial style building that will 
seat 300 and a lovely four bedroom parsonage right next door. The work 
here is very difficult but not impossible to see growth.  We are ministering 
to a city of 3,000 souls that are mostly liberal left Catholic democrats.  Can 
God’s Light pierce through this darkness? We believe so but it will be a 
slow, patient process- need a “plodder”.

Pray for our six weeks of ministry here.  When we depart, we will return to 
the Revival trail in NY state, OH and MN.  

Thanks for your prayers for us and for the Northfield Baptist Church.  God 
bless you all as you labor patiently with us in the ministry at home, and, 
prayerfully abroad.

Evangelist Randy Chovan and Grace


